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Maritime Crew Proficiency Evaluation Test. 

How the Test works: -  

                                  MCPE Test Evaluates Fresh Seafarers Academic and professional knowledge based upon their 

Pre-sea study with industry STCW standards. Face to face interviews are now replaced with digital online tests, 

telephonic interviews and video call interviews. 

The Aim Behind MCPE test: -  

1) To extract talented, passionate and proficient seafarers through MCPE standard test based on STCW norms and 

provide them guaranteed employment offers (within stipulated time interval) on standard maritime employers, for 

their bright future without any third party involvement. 

2) To obsolete the shipping employment bribery culture, turned into a transparent talent selection process to achieve 

zero accident and pollution free industry. 

 

    Eligibility Criteria: -  

           The candidates those have completed below mentioned Pre- Sea Courses from a  

          DG approved Maritime Training Institute successfully. 

 G P Rating. (6 months) 

 Navigational Engineering. (Degree / Diploma) 

 Marine Engineering. (Degree / Diploma) 

 Marine Electro Technical Officer Course (4 months) 

   Applicable Ranks: - 

 Trainee Seaman/ Trainee Wiper. 

 Trainee Navigating Officers/Deck Cadets. 

 Trainee Marine Engineers /Engine cadets. 

 Trainee Electrical Officers. 

   Selection Process: - 

 Step 1 – Academic Entrance Test (AET). 

 Step 2 – Crew Competency Test (CCT). 

 Step 3 -- Virtual Online Test (VOT). 

  

 

    

Step 1  AET ,

5 Days In Week

Step 2 CCT,

Once Every Week

Step 3 VOT ,

Once Every Month.
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The Detailed Process of Selection: -  

        A proficient and talented candidate can easily qualify below steps 

         and can avail an employment without any cost within 60 days from  

         the date of enrolment on UB Digital platform. The whole onboard  

         performance and appraisal depends on his/her rejoining process. 

 

 

 

Academic Entrance Test is an 
Online test , based on 
academic knowledge of the 
candidate. 

Its purely traditional 
multiple choice questions of 
different types.

Passing out Score is 60 %.

Crew Competency Test is an 
online audio,video and 
telephonic Interview by a 
professional mariner or 
Surveyor.

Its a form of test that rejects 
the static intellectual 
principles of traditional 
tests.

Convergent questions 
,embeded questions ,closed 
questions & image based 
questions are part of it.

Passing Out Score is 80%

Virtual Online Test is a 
model of Online video 
conferencing interview by 
professional mariners 
/surveyors.

The test includes, academic 
knowledge, job proficiency, 
aptitude ,Resoning,Behavior 
with Hypothetical ,probing 
and Open Questions.

Passing out Score is 90%
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